 SERRA CLUB OF DUPAGE COUNTY
Mass and Officers Meeting Saturday March 1, 2014 

Benedictine Abbey, Lisle, IL

MINUTES

Officers attending

George Carr, Diane Fabrizius, Ed Graham, Dick Haymnaker, Joe Langenderfer, Thomas Maronta, John Matyasik, Sr. Audrey M. Rothweil

Officers unable to attend

Fr. Peter Jarosz, Joanne Carr, Jim Kornesczuk, Ken LeBeau, Maureen Toner, Ron Beaumont (immediate past president)

Opening Prayer

The Opening Prayer was led by Ed Graham at 8:00 a.m. followed by prayer for those who are ill and recently departed.
Those who are ill

Geri Carey (wife of Peter), Dora Collins (aunt of John Matyasik), Jim Cormack, Nora Kornesczuk (mother of Jim), Joe Ladone, Mary Naughton (mother of Theresa Gilbert), Betty Rosenbsaum, Hugh Toner, Nancy Toner (daughter of Hugh and Maureen), Fr. Herb Essig, Fr. Ernie Norbeck, Fr. Denny, Fr. Jim Nowak, Fr. Mark Jendersyk, Fr. John Guiney SMA, Fr. John Barrett, Alejandro Flores, Felipe DeJesus, deceased aunt of John Matyasik..

Those recently faithfully departed

James Naughton (Theresa Gilbert’s father), Denny Ives.
Minutes

The Minutes of the February 8, 2014, meeting were accepted as given.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Report was distributed and explained by Thomas Maronta. He commented that a number of the members are not paying dues consistently. That the report be accepted was moved, seconded and approved.

Membership Report

Diane Fabrizius reported that there are no new members at present. She commented that the best way to encourage membership is on a person-to-person basis.

Program Report

John Matyasik reported having to cancel the speaker for the February meeting because bad weather caused the cancellation of the meeting. It may be possible to re-invite that speaker for a meeting in the Fall. A speaker has been arranged for the March Serra Club membership meeting; there are unconfirmed prospects for the April and May meetings.

Membership Meetings Locations, Times and Services
There followed a discussion regarding the location of membership meetings in the future. The current locations are confirmed for the rest of this year and part of next year. However, an alternate venue needs to be determined since Fr. Peter Jarosz, who welcomed Serra to Christ the King Parish in Lombard, will be leaving there this year. 

There was also discussion of the beginning and concluding times for these meetings. When a period of adoration plus Benediction was added to the opening, it caused the extension of the meeting further into the evening. Consideration will be given to the time needed for rosary, Mass, and the social period preceding the evening meal prior to the meeting. Formerly the membership meetings were able to conclude by 8:30 p.m. but recently have been extended to 9:00 p.m. Limiting the social period to 15 minutes instead of 30 minutes is a possibility that can be considered.
For meetings held at St. Petronelle Parish in Glen Ellyn, Mike has personally provided preparation and clean-up, but there was no comparable person at Christ the King. It was questioned whether this service should be expected from parishes where the meetings are held, or should Serrans volunteer for these tasks. 
Vocations Report

Because of Jim Kornesczuk’s absence, there was no vocations report at this meeting.

Communications Report

Ed Graham reported that Maureen Toner had brought some thank-you cards from seminarians and priests of the diocese. These were shared with the officers present. She also reported that seminarian Paul Solomon will be highlighted in parish bulletins this month. Officers were asked to check parish bulletins to see if this is included locally. 
Maureen asked for prayer for her husband Hugh who is recovering from shoulder surgery.

Old Business

Fresh Start vs USAC

George Carr reported that Serra International and USAC have agreed to a collaborative effort and will be moving into the same quarters in Chicago. The relationship of USAC and Fresh Start will be decided at a national meeting in June of this year. It appears the move to Chicago does not affect Fresh Start.
The DuPage Serra group will remain as is for the time being. No action will be taken at this time.

Initiatives to Support Priests and Religious

John Matyasik suggested special attention be given to priests during their first five years of ministry. He will bring some ideas for consideration to the next meeting.
Serra funding of scholarship/s for seminarians has been considered along with Fr. Burke Masters, but nothing has been confirmed as yet.

Specific efforts by Serra in the promotion of vocations in parishes is still in the discussion phase. 

George Carr reported that information regarding a curriculum for vocation promotion in grade schools has been sent to Fr. Burke Masters, but nothing has been established in this regard as yet.
2013 Year in Review and 2014 Objectives

Ed Graham asked the officers to consider what could be done in 2014 that has not been done in 2013. 

It seems efforts to increase Serra membership began well in 2013, but the final results were disappointing. There is a need to reflect on what was done and why the results. It was noted that some members come to the meetings, pay $15.00 for the meal, but neglect to pay the $10.00 monthly dues. 
A suggestion was made for a telephone and/or email campaign to increase responsible membership. One group that could be contacted for membership is the families of seminarians, especially those attending the Send-Off Dinner.
Coming Meetings

Next Dinner Meeting

Monday, March 17, 2014, at Christ the King, Lombard, IL

Next Officers Meeting

Saturday, April 5, at the Abbey, Lisle, IL, beginning with Mass at 7:00 a.m.

Future Officers Meetings

May 3, June 7, July 12, September 6, October 4, November 1 and December 6, 2014

Closing

Ed Graham led the Closing Prayer for Vocations. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 a.m.

Submitted by 

Sr. Audrey Marie Rothweil, Secretary
